
 

 

 

Cir.No.32/2021/SP/TS                                                                                                              Date: 07-05-2021 

 
To 
Dear Brothers & Sisters 
Loving Sairam 
 

Our respected All India President is very clear on 14/01/2021 while 
presenting the Charter, Rules & Regulations of our Organisation and Financial 
Discipline. 

 
We need to abide by Bhagawan Charter & His Organisation rules and 

regulations about the Discipline and Financial Protocols. 
 
In some places, particularly in Boinpalli samithi area of Medchal Malkajgiri 

District, some people are doing some food service activities and trying to take 
advantage of name of Bhagawan Sri Sathya Sai Baba and his Organisation. 

 
Kindly be on alert such kind of activities, which may cause confusion for 

ordinary devotees, workers and sevadal of our Organisation. 
 

 

 Ever in Sai Seva 

 
(P. VENKAT RAO) 

 


